

January 19, 2011

OT/18/4011 10.41 FAA 80/34122/0

The Honorable Mike Hawker Member of the House of Representatives Alaska Capitol, Room 502 Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear Representative Hawker:

AARP Alaska 3601 C Street Suite 1420 Anchorage, AK 99503

T 1-866-227-7447 F 907-341-2270 TTY 1-877-434-7598 www.aarp.org/ak

RE: HB 16 (Hawker)—Support

On behalf of the members of AARP in Alaska, we are pleased to indicate our very strong support for HB 16 which will extend the Senior Benefits program for another four years.

There is no doubt that the Senior Benefits program has proven to be an invaluable help to many older Alaskans who might not be able to afford to stay here without it.

We all recognize that Alaska's seniors face high health care costs as well as high energy costs.

The Senior Benefits program has allowed over 10,000 older Alaskans to deal with these costs and to remain citizens of our state.

We want Alaskans to be able to stay here after retirement. The Senior Benefits program is essential to achieve that goal.

On behalf of all those older Alaskans who may not be aware of your continued leadership on this issue, please accept our thanks for all that you have done, continue to do, and will do in the future.

We are pleased to thank Representatives Millet, Lynn, Gara and Tuck for signing up to co-sponsor HB 16.

Should you have any questions about our position, please feel free to contact me (586-3637) or Patrick Luby, AARP Advocacy Director (907-762-3314).

Thank you for your consideration.

Marie Darlin

Sincerely,

Marie Darlin, Coordinator

AARP Capital City Task Force

415 Willoughby Avenue, Apt. 506

Juneau, AK 99801

586-3637 (voice)

463-3580 (fax)

CC: Representative Charisse Millet Representative Les Gara

Representative Bob Lynn Representative Chris Tuck